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Centerville City Council 
Work Session Meeting 

February 17, 2003 

Centerville Municipal Building, Law Library 
Mayor Sally Beals 
Deputy-Mayor C. Mark Kingseed 
Councilmembers: Paul Gresham 

Susan Lienesch 
Douglas Cline 
Roger Krass 

Clerk of Council Marilyn McLaughlin 
Assistant Clerk of Council Debra James 
City Manager Gregory Hom 
Assistant City Manager Judith Gilleland 
Economic Development Administrator Chris Pozzuto 
Public Works Director Robert James 
City Engineer Norbert Hoffinan 
Finance Director Mark Schlagheck 
Assistant to the City Manager Jesse Lightle 

Mr. Hom reported that Dan Sammon, the City's Assistant Building Inspector has been off 
work for the past several months for medical reasons. He will soon have used all his sick leave 
and vacation leave. Miss Gilleland provided four options for Council to consider relative to sick 
leave advancement. Council concurred that Mr. Hom be given the authority to approve up to one 
year advance of sick leave and vacation leave for this one instance (Up to 15 days sick leave and 
18 days vacation leave). 

Mr. Hom brought Council's attention to e-mails received from Madeline Breslin, member 
of the Peace Coalition of Dayton/Montgomery County, to encourage the passage of a Resolution 
in opposition to War on Iraq. Mayor Beals pointed out that it has been the policy of City Council 
to not take a stand on an issue as a whole. Individuals can do what they want. The majority of 
Council indicated no interest in this endeavor. 

Mr. Hom advised that the Centerville-Washington Township Historical Society requested 
an additional contribution of $2,500 out of the 2002 Budget to assist in the planning of 
celebrations for the 2003 centennial. This amount was overlooked when the contribution to the 
Society was given by the City of Centerville in 2002. As a result of discussion, Miss Gilleland 
will obtain additional information for Council's review. 



• 

Mr. Horn advised that he will contact the John Kalaman family relative to naming the 
roadway immediately east of the Municipal Building as Kalaman Way. 

~~~ 
Marilyn J. McLaughlin ~ 
Clerk of Council 


